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We are a Respectful, Responsible, Safe and Successful School 

Caswell Street, PEAK HILL NSW 2869 

P: 02 6869 1304 E: peakhill-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

W: www.peakhill-c.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Welcome Back to 2023 ! 

  Term 1  Week 4 Friday 17th February 2023

                 Peak Hill Central School 

      Newsletter 

How great it is for me to welcome you back to Peak Hill Central School for the 2023 School Year. We have hit the ground running with 
students being back at class for almost two weeks now. We have 10 wonderful new kindergarten students who are loving their time at 
Big School. The school is fully staffed with our full complement of teachers. We have already had our annual swimming carnival with 
great participation rates and a great day had by all. Students received their ribbons on the day. It was great to see proud children’s 
faces and parent and community spectators. 
 
We will be holding our first Meet the Teacher event at the Peak Hill Pool on Monday 6th March.  There will be a   free Sausage sizzle 
and Pizza as well as a great opportunity to meet and talk with your children’s teachers and school staff. This event has been highly 
successful in the past and a great way to see how your children are settling into class this year. 
 
Other events on the calendar this term include a Junior Leadership Camp in Sydney for our Primary School Captains joining fellow 
captains from Yeoval, Tullamore and Tottenham Central Schools. The Activate Show Team have entered some of our Angora Goats and 
Poultry in the Sydney Royal Easter Show. Students are commencing preparation under the guidance of our Agriculture Teacher Mr 
Horley and Farm Assistant Mr Dunkley. We will be at the show from the 10th to the 13th of April. Construction has begun on our new 
Farm/ Agriculture shed which will house a new shearing area, show preparation and breeding facilities for our livestock. We are off to 
the Wiggles Concert in Dubbo during the first week of Term 2. K,1 & 2 will be so excited. I think their teachers will be too! 
 
We have a few employment opportunities available for this year, including a  part time General Assistant and casual school cleaners. 
Please see Advertisements later in this newsletter for further information. 
 
Congratulations to our Year 10 student Cooper Dart who has made the NSW Lawn Bowls team and who was recently featured on the 
Sunrise TV program. We are very proud of your achievements Cooper. 
 
Make sure you pop in to the school to say, hi as I am happy to meet with you to have a chat if you have any questions surrounding 
your child and their quality education at PHCS. 
 

Mr Peter Neilsen 
Principal 

 

             You are invited to 

                PIZZA @ THE POOL  
                 Parents/Carers and Families are invited to the town pool  

                  at 4pm on Monday, 6 March  

                       to meet their child’s teachers   
  FREE PIZZA and BBQ for families to enjoy!  

FUN GAMES and ACTIVITIES for children! 
  

If you want to know more, or you can’t make it and want to arrange another time to meet the teachers, please 
call the school on 68691304. 
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Deputy Principal Report 

WELCOME BACK TO SCHOOL! 
   
Welcome back  to school for 2023! A huge thank you to our students, families and staff 
for a very smooth, organised and positive start to the new school year. Congratulations to 
our students for being on time, in uniform and ready to learn. With this week already 
being Week 4 – this term is really going to fly.  
 
WELCOME TO OUR NEW STUDENTS  
This term we have been absolutely delighted to welcome our new Kindergarten class to 
PHCS and to support our Year 6 as they moved into 
Year 7 and our Year 10’s move into Year 11. We have 
also welcomed new students and families into other 
years across the school and it has been so rewarding 
to see how friendly, caring and welcoming our 
students are. Every day I have the privilege of seeing 
first hand how KNOWN, VALUED and CARED for 
students are at PHCS.   
 
2023 SWIMMING CARNIVAL  
Congratulations and well done to each and every student who participated in this year’s 
Swimming Carnival. To see students wearing House colours and cheering on their teams 
last Friday was simply brilliant. Thank you to Miss Dempsey, Miss O’Leary and the staff 
behind the scenes who helped make the day run so efficiently.   
  
CONGRATULATIONS MIRANDA  
Congratulations to Miranda  who was recognised as an 
Australian Day 2023 Nominee for the Trundle Sportsperson of 
the year in the Parkes Shire. We are very proud of the time, 
effort and commitment that Miranda made to be recognised by 
this nomination. Well done, Miranda!  
 
 
NRL VISIT  
Last week a team from the NRL, Roads to Regions 2023 Tour, 
visit our assembly to meet our students from K – 12. The message of the visit was to use 
effective communication to express your feelings and to respectfully work with others to 
make a stronger team. We learnt that being a part of a team helps everyone achieve their 
goals faster because T.E.A.M. means that Together Everyone Achieves More. Our 
students loved hearing the career journeys of our visitors and some of the challenges and 

hardships that they have had to overcome 
to achieve their dreams. Of course, all the 
free give aways and photo opportunities 
made both the students and the staff’s day. 

A big thank you to the 
NRL for making this 
opportunity available to 
our students.  
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 HOME READING WITH YOUR CHILDREN  
Give your child the priceless gift of your time! Sit 
down, open a book and let them 
explore the joy of reading. The 
benefits of reading are 
enormous and this skill is a gift 
that will make everything your 
child does in their life, so much 
easier. Start reading today!  
  
IMMUNISATION NOTES   
This week notes went home to students in Year 7 and 
Year 10 for parents/carers to complete, sign and 
return to school.   
 
STAYING WELL  
A reminder to all students and families to encourage 
regular hand washing in warm soapy water to reduce 
the chance of spreading coughs, colds and illness this 
term. Our goal is to keep our students happy, healthy 
and well so that they can be at school and learning 
everyday. 
 
REGULAR SCHOOL ATTENDANCE   
Attending school every day is one of the single most 
important factors in determining the social, emotional 
and academic achievement of your child. Please drop 
in to speak with me or call the school, if you need any 
assistance getting your child to school this year.   
 
OUR OWN SCHOOL BUS – MORNING STUDENT PICK 
UPS  
Every morning David Towney drives the school bus to 
pick up students who may be running late, you only 
need to call the front office to access this service.  
 
STUDENT NOTES & SMS ABSENCE MESSAGES  
Please remember to ring the school or send a note to 
explain why your child may not be at school. This 
communication is vital to support our rolls and 
attendance. Each day the school will send home an 
SMS to families to let you know if a child was absent 
when the morning roll is marked. To keep our records 
up to date, please let the school know why your child 
is absent as soon as possible. If the message is not 
accurate, can you also please call and let us know.  
 

 Deputy Principal continues 

STUDENT PHONES  
A reminder to parents and carers of students in 
secondary – students must keep phones in their bags 
during class time. When phones are out, staff will ask 
students to please put them away as they can be a 
huge distraction to learning. Your support with this 
from home is appreciated. We will be talking a lot 
more about how we can minimise the negative impact 
of phones at school over the remainder of the term.  
 
LABELLING STUDENT BELONGINGS  
Please remember to use a permanent marker to label 
your child’s clothing and belongings, as it will help us 
return this to the correct child much faster. Thank you 
in advance for your support as we often have a large 
amount of unclaimed clothing left at school.  
 
WAP CAMP 
Next Wednesday 22—Friday 24 February the students 
in Year 11 and Year 12 will be attending the Western 
Access Program Camp.  The bus will leave school at 8 
am on Wednesday morning.  Please contact me if you 
have any questions. 
 
Wishing everyone a happy, safe and restful weekend. 
We look forward to a fabulous Week 5 starting on 
Monday.  
 
Mrs Catherine Doyle  
Deputy Principal 

Deputy Principal continues 



4 

 PASS 
In Physical Activity and Sports Studies (PASS) this term 
the Stage 5 students have chosen to study physical 
fitness. This unit has involved the students using the 
new gym! They have been striving to do their best, 
creating new workout routines and have demonstrated 
maximum effort and application when trying new 
things. We are very proud of them! 
 
Miss Sarah O’Leary 
Head Teacher Secondary 
Studies 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Head Teachers News 

HEAD TEACHER NEWS 

Congratulations to all students who have consistently 
demonstrated our PBL values of respect, 
responsibility, safety and success this term. It has been 
excellent to see most students being a part of the Peak 
Hill Central School team and wearing their whole 
school uniform, they are encouraged to maintain this. 
Students are encouraged to continue to monitor their 
attendance and aim to consistently attend school for 
the remainder of the term. 
 
Daily school attendance is important for all children 
and young people to succeed in education and to 
ensure they don't fall behind both socially and 
developmentally. Children and young people who 
regularly attend school and complete Year 12 or an 
equivalent qualification have better health outcomes, 
better employment outcomes, and higher incomes 
across their lives. It is important that children develop 
habits of regular attendance at an early age. 
 
School participation is important as it maximises life 
opportunities for children and young people by 
providing them with education and support networks. 
School helps people to develop important skills, 
knowledge and values which set them up for further 
learning and participation in their community. 
 
In sport this term our Central Schools Knockout Team, 
Cooper, Zac and Michael, will compete in the State 
Central Schools Triples Knockout Competition, good 
luck team! We also have a group of students 
participating in the Secondary Aboriginal Dance 
Workshop. This workshop is run by the NSW 
Department of Education in collaboration with the 
internationally renowned Bangarra Dance Theatre. 
Throughout the workshop, students will learn a 
contemporary Indigenous repertoire from some of 
Bangarra’s leading artists. 
 
Peak Hill Central School had the annual school 
swimming carnival last Friday. Thank you to all the 
community members that came and joined for the day 
it was great for you all to be apart of the fun. Thank 
you to the students especially, it was fabulous to see 
so much participation and students being respectful, 
responsible, safe and successful! Congratulations to 
Harvey/Newell on winning the day! 
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Head Teacher News  

HEAD TEACHER NEWS 
 
Students have been settling back into school after 
their holidays. We are continuing with our Reading 
Circles as they have proved successful in improving 
our students’ literacy. Students enjoy this time with 
the same teacher every day, reading to them and 
modelling good reading strategies. Research shows 
clearly that the more children read the better their 
literacy will be. I understand we are all busy parents 
and carers but taking the time to read to children 
every day, especially at bedtime, has many rewards 
for both the child and the adult, including improved 
literacy. Research shows also that where children live 
in homes with many books, they have higher literacy, 
amazing! If any family would like some books for 
home, please contact me at school and I can provide 
you with books from the many donations we have 
received. 
 
 
HSIE STAGE 4 
This semester Stage 4 have started learning about 
the Vikings, a topic they find very interesting. They 
have so far completed a chart letting me know what 
they already think they know, and what they want to 
learn. We have also watched some of a video on the 
Vikings and the students are in groups creating 
posters from what they learned. It is fantastic to see 
the Year 7 students settling in so well. The students 
are all excited about their first assessment task on 
creating an artefact for a museum exhibit. 
Below is a photo of Stage 4 working on their posters. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

STAGE 5 
This semester students will be learning about World 
War l and ll, the Vietnam War and Indigenous People’s 
Rights and Freedoms in Australia. The students are 
looking forward to learning more about the wars, and 
many of the boys are keen to learn about the weapons 
and tanks. We have just started by observing some 
primary sources and discussing in groups what they 
can observe in the images they have in their groups. It 
is important our students learn to collaborate in 
groups to complete work, as it is a necessary skill for 
the work force in today’s world. 
 
I am excited to be once again teaching HSIE and very 
much looking forward to designing and organising the 
necessary field work for this subject. 
 
LIBRARY 
There are many things to celebrate about our library 
and I am so glad to let you know we now have new 
Ipads and laptops available for students to use in the 
library. It means more classes have access to 
technology for research and for working on 
assignments. 
 
The library will be open every day this year at 
lunchtime and it was great to see some of our Year  
7’s visiting the library to look for books on their 
favourite subjects. 

 
 
 
I have include some 
photos of the students 
at lunchtime. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Ms Brenda Stewart 
Head Teacher Student Growth and Attainment 
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2023 Western School Sport Trial Dates 

2023 WESTERN SCHOOL SPORT TRIAL DATES 

Each year Gobondery NARRAF district hold representa-
tive trials for selected sports before the Western 
School Sport trials occur. The sports in which we hold 
trials for include: Cricket, Athletics, Swimming, Cross 
Country, Netball and Tennis. 
 
To be eligible for these selections, students must 
demonstrate outstanding skills and abilities in their 
chosen sport. Students must also regularly play their 
chosen sport on the weekends, at local carnivals or 
representing their local team.  
Our school Athletics, Swimming and Cross Country car-
nivals automatically select students to represent at 
Western trials.  
 
If you believe your child meets the eligibility require-
ments for any of the below sporting trial events, please 
contact the Front Office to obtain a nomination pack to 
complete at least 2 weeks prior to the trial date. Once 
nomination forms have been returned, Mr Neilsen will 
then have to sign off on the nomination before sub-
mitting for Western trials.  
 
Term 1 
Monday 21st February 2023 – Division A Primary AFL 
Tuesday 22nd February 2023 – Division B Primary AFL 
Monday 13th March 2023 – Primary Tennis 
Tuesday 14th March 2023 – Primary Basketball 
Tuesday 28th March 2023 – Primary Touch – Boys and 
Girls 
Wednesday 29th March 2023 – Primary Boys Softball  
Thursday 30th March 2023 – Primary Girls Rugby 7’s  
Friday 31st March 2023 – Primary Hockey 
Monday 3rd April 2023 – Primary Rugby League  
 Tuesday 4th April 2023 – Primary Girls Softball 
 
Term 2 
Thursday 27th April 2023 – Division A Primary Rugby 
Union 
Friday 28th April 2023 – Division B Primary Rugby Union  
Thursday 4th May 2023 – Primary Netball 
Monday 8th May 2023 – Primary Soccer 
Monday 10th June 2023 – Primary Golf  
 
Term 4 
Wednesday 25th October 2023 – Primary Cricket  

AP C & I  News 

ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL CURRICULUM AND 
INSTRUCTION  

 
Welcome back to another great year at PHCS!  
This year I am looking forward to working in my new 
role as Assistant Principal Curriculum and Instruction. 
This role is designed to work alongside Assistant 
Principals and other executives in providing support 
to teachers in Literacy and Numeracy.  
 
My role is dedicated to ensuring our students have 
strong Literacy and Numeracy knowledge from K-6. I 
will provide guidance and professional learning to 
staff. This process will involve working alongside 
teachers in classrooms to support quality teaching 
practices.   
 
Starting next newsletter, I will be presenting a 
certificate each week to the student who has been 
working consistently to achieve their Literacy or 
Numeracy goals within the classroom. Keep and eye 
out for our fortnightly rocket learners in Primary.   
I am looking forward to working with the learning 
community at PHCS again this year. Please contact 
me if you have any questions.   
 
Mrs Georgia Watt 
AP Curriculum & Instruction 



7 

 

Kindergarten /Year 1 News 

KINDERGARTEN/YEAR 1 
 
What a super start to the year! Kindergarten have 
been settling into school well with the help of some 
Year 1 students in our classroom. We have had a 
great time getting to know each other and getting to 
know the school routines. This year, the K/1 class will 
be taught by myself and Miss Grace Stewart. We are 
both so excited for the year ahead. 
 
We have been reading  lots of books learning and 
talking about our own families and each other's 
families. We have also been learning about rhyming 
words and syllables. See if your children can point 
out rhyming words in books that you read together 
at home! 
 
On Monday, we had a great time at our first John 
Moriarty soccer lesson of the year. 
 
I am so looking forward to seeing where these 
students' learning takes them next! 
 
Miss Ella Bandur 
Classroom Teacher 

Year 1/2 News 

YEAR 1/2 
 
Year 1/2 have had a busy yet fantastic start to the 
year. We have been settling in well to our new 
classroom and practising our classroom routines. 
 
In English, we have been reading the book ‘Our Island’ 
and have refreshed our memories on what nouns, 
verbs and adjectives are.   
 
‘Our Island’ has some beautiful illustrations. We have 
studied some of the illustrations in the story and have 
started to replicate our own! We have used crayons 
and watercolour to create our own artworks of turtles, 
stingrays, sharks, pelicans and ghost crabs. We have 
some great artists in 1/2!  
 
 
We are all keen for the year ahead. 
 
Miss Sheldyn Briggs 
Classroom Teacher 



8 

 

Year 3/4 News 

YEAR 3/4 NEWS 
 
Mrs Westcott and the students in 3/4 are responsible 
recyclers of food scraps. They collect all their fruit 
peels and cores throughout the week in this specially 
designed bucket and 
deliver it to the chooks 
over in the Ag plot. It is 
no wonder Charles has 
noticed a sudden 
increase in the 
production of quality 
eggs in the last couple of 
weeks. Great job, kids! 
 
 
What a sensational day it was last Friday. Our 3/4 
students were outstanding in their sportsmanship 
and positive participation in the swimming carnival. 
Both Mrs Westcott and I are very proud of your 
efforts and attitude.  

 
Students in 3/4 were Master Chefs on Monday as 
they whipped up delicious chocolate crackles. They 
shared the responsibilities of measuring, adding and 
mixing ingredients while writing down the procedure 
required to make them. Mr Neilsen and Mr Gaunt 
said they were the best chocolate crackles that they 
have tasted in years! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
We wrote letters of love to those we care for and 
popped them into tiny bottles with some red glitter 
and made some love heart, pasta necklaces for our 
favourite people on Valentines Day.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
Mrs Lyndal Edge and 
Mrs Kelley Westcott 
Classroom Teachers 
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 YEAR 5/6 
 
What a busy start we have had to 2023. It has been 
great seeing how grown up and mature our leaders of 
the Primary School have become over the holidays.  
 
All students who attended the swimming carnival had 
a successful day and I was extremely proud of their 
participation and encouragement at the pool.  
 
During Maths this year, our learning will be focused 
around Essential Assessment and what the data shows 
that students do not understand. Our main focus 
during Maths rotations will be to learn required 
unknown content to ensure students see growth 
between completing pre-tests and post-tests.  
 
In Literacy groups this year we are working on 
independent writing, focusing on Narratives. Students 
are also participating in reciprocal reading groups 
where they are learning new vocabulary and 
researching unfamiliar topics . 
 
Our explicit reading and writing activities will be based 
around our book study, 'The Golden Door' by Emily 
Rodda.  
 
I look forward to a successful year with lots of growth 
from each individual student in 5/6. 
 
Miss Teagan Heraghty 
Classroom Teacher 

Year 5/6 News 

LEGO GROUP 
 
The Lego group is at lunchtime every Wednesday and  
Thursday. There is plenty of building and imaginative 
play during these sessions. Children who wish for 
some quiet time off the playground to read or just 
hang out, are also very welcome. 
 
Mrs Kelley Westcott 
Lego Group Teacher 

Primary Lego Group 



10 

 

Peak Hill Central School 2023 
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Swimming Carnival 2023 
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Employment Opportunity 

 

 
EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY 

Part Time School Maintenance Person 

 

• Flexible hours/days to the total of approximately 16 hours a 
fortnight 

• Role involves - minor maintenance work and some general 
assistant duties as determined by the Principal 

• Successful applicant will require a current WWCC 

 

Please contact the Principal at the school on 6869 1304 for 
further information and how to apply  

 

Mr Peter Neilsen 

Principal 

 
EXPRESSION OF INTEREST 

 
• Removal of extra large coloured water tank with rubber 

bladder from  school yard.  Yours to keep in exchange for a 
40 000 litre poly tank delivered to the school site as its 
replacement.  (Photo of the tank below) 

 

• Enquiries to the Principal Expression of Interest close 
Friday  24th February 
with the Principal. 
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Employment Opportunity 

 
 
 

 
CASUAL CLEANING STAFF 

 
 

Please contact the Principal if you are interested in any casual 
cleaning vacancies that may arise throughout the year. 

 

Current WWCC required.  Names will 
be forwarded to the contactor  @ 
JOSS. 
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NAPLAN 2023 
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NAPLAN 2023 
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POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR FOR LEARNING 

Positive Behaviour for Learning (PBL) @ PHCS 

Positive Behaviour for Learning at Peak Hill Central School is an educational process involving the whole-school 
community to contribute to developing a positive and safe learning environment.  
 
How it Works 
The process of PBL focuses on positive behaviours through explicit teaching, acknowledgement and reward.  At 
Peak Hill Central School, we do this in a variety of ways, including free and frequent Russell tickets which get 
drawn from a raffle weekly for students to win prizes, assembly awards for students demonstrating our PBL val-
ues. We also support and encourage positive behaviours through our acknowledgement days once a term, and 
explicit lessons written ready to reteach positive behaviour expectations.  
  
Each fortnight there will be a PBL Focus. The focus for Week 5/6 is: 
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CANTEEN PRICE LIST FOR 2023 
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Community Information 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
My name is Sharntelle Schnitger and I am in Year 8. I will be challenging myself in 
the month of March 2023 to fund raise for LAPSFORLIFE. 
 
I will be swimming a minimum of 10kms and I hope to raise $1000 in 
donations,to raise awareness for YOUTH MENTAL HEALTH and YOUTH SUCIDE 
PREVENTION. 
 
If you would like to support me in my challenge please make a donation online 
through LAPSFORLIFE search Sharntelle Schnitger and click on the donation, cash 
donations are also welcome. 
 
Thank you for your support. 

Community Information 
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Community Information 
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School Calendar  Term 1 2023 


